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Next Meeting 

Tuesday,  

September 18,2012 
MLAA Hangar 

 

Arrive 6:30 PM 

Program 7:00 PM  
Topic:  “Pilot’s Bill of 

Rights” 

          EAA Chapter 72  
24th Annual Fly-in 

More info inside—Page 3 

Date: Saturday   
October 13, 2012 

Saturday, October 6th, 12:30 PM 

to 4:00PM.  Clean up the building 

and grounds for the fly-in.  

Please email or call Sandy if you 

can come help. 
 

Email:  sandy_martin@earthlink.net 

Phone:  (719) 351-1640 
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By Tony Nesse 
 

OK,OK - I know this is an aviation newsletter, but bear 
with me. 
 
A long time ago, when I was a young man, a buddy and I 
decided to spend a weekend fishing in the Minnesota 
North woods.  We would camp out, and live off the fish 
we caught.  We did not bring any other food. This is unspoiled lake country! You have to 
duck when the fish start jumping into your boat, so you won’t get a concussion. Fresh fish 
for breakfast, lunch and dinner! 
 
Somehow, no one told the fish. After 4 hours of serious fishing, I had caught a small north-
ern. It was what we Minnesotans call a “hammer handle,” which gives you an idea. I put it 
on a metal chain stringer, attached it to a cleat and threw the fish over the side. Then we 
went off to try a different spot and catch more.  But they weren’t biting.  
 
So finally we hauled in my fish, except there was only the head and a couple of strands 
left. Seems the stringer was just long enough to let the fish reach the outboard propeller 
while we were traveling, and the fish was sliced and diced to perfection.  
 
In Minnesota, when someone says, “The world is ending tomorrow!”   we answer, “Well, it 
could be worse.”  Like, the stringer could have been four inches longer, and wrapped itself 
around the propeller, cutting the shear pin. With no replacement or tools we would have 
had a long, painful (think blisters) row back to the boat rental dock.  As it was, we just 
spent a hungry night and morning. 
 
So what’s the message?  Planning! 
 
Like that nice VFR flight to Denver some day in October, when you look out and see an F-
15 escorting you on each side, because Obama decided to come and campaign? How 
about checking with the FAA first?  Or that VFR trip to Kansas, when the destination 
weather is marginal and deteriorating?  What alternatives do you have?  Or taking off on a 
long leg with half tanks, and encountering a stiff headwind?  Or approaching that single 
runway airport with a 30 knot crosswind?  Or taking off with only one mag working, just 
to do a circuit around the field to see how it flies? (I’ve done this, and believe me, it does-
n’t fly worth a damn!) 
 
OK, enough already.  Plan your flight. Fly your plan! 

 



Pancake Breakfast  
Serving:  9:00am—noon 

Cost:  $6  All you can eat! 
 

Pancakes, scrambled eggs,  
hash browns, bacon, sausage,  

juice, coffee 
  

          EAA Chapter 72  
24th Annual Fly-in 

MEADOW LAKE AIRPORT  (KFLY)  

 Take Home An Award! 
Newest plane /  Oldest plane 
Youngest pilot / Oldest pilot 
Flown farthest to get here! 

 

Date: Saturday   
October 13, 2012 

Although not required, pre-register and  

pilot gets breakfast at 1/2 price.   

Pre-register at http://eaa72flyin.org or  

Contact: Jim Steward - 719.499.3418 - jim@jdsteward.com 

Don’t forget your tie 
downs! 

http://eaa72flyin.org
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Lee Wolford - RV 4  
with Young Eagle  

 

Hank Bartlett took a day off flying due 

to a low battery and helped out with 
ground support.   

After cancelling Young Eagles in 

August due to winds coming in at 

28 gusting to 34, we held a 
makeup day on September 8th.  

Thanks to all who came out 

to work: 

 

Pilots 
Bill Clothier 

Dick Murray 

Burrall Sanders 

Lee Wolford 
Dub Wiltrout 

 

Ground Support 

Al Spratford 

Brian Esch 
Ben Bookman 

Hank Bartlett 

 

Other 
Aaron Bookman - Print Certifi-

cates 

Josiah Bookman - Present cer-

tificate at end of flight 
Ben Bookman - Photographer 

Esther Smith / Mike Jerger - 

Prepare and serve lunch 

Hank holds the pilot briefing at 8:00 AM 



Dub Wiltrout—RV 6A 
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Bill Clothier

Dick Murray

Burrall Sanders

Dub Wiltrout

Lee Wolford 

Young Eagles Flown - September 8, 2012

Dick Murray—Cherokee 

Burrall Sanders—Cozy 

Bill Clothier—Bonanza 
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           IgZh^YZciÒh FZhhV\Z  
August MeetingτWe all had a good 
ǘƛƳŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ƻǾŜǊ .Ǌƛŀƴ ²ŀƭƪŜǊΩǎ ǇǊƻπ
ject.  Like everyone else, no date for fly-
ƛƴƎ ōǳǘ ƘŜΩǎ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ŎƭƻǎŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ōŜŀǳπ
tiful, in spite of the imperfections that 
he pointed out.  Thanks Brian! 
 
New MembersτPlease join me in wel-

coming these new members: 
 

Ken JarviτLone Tree, CO Wife Terri / Project RV-8 
wŜŦŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƘƛƳǎŜƭŦ ŀǎ άwƻƻƪƛŜ .ǳƛƭŘŜǊέ 
Ken KnutsenτColorado Springs, CO Wife Wendi / 
Project RV-7 
wƛŎƘŀǊŘ ά5ƛŎƪέ aǳǊǊŀȅτCherokee / Just joined and 
immediately signed up to fly YE.   

 
24th Annual Fly-inτWe hope to see you all out for the fly
-in pancake breakfast.  The fly-in committee will be meet-
ing after the membership meeting on the 18th to discuss 

some more of the logistics.  We hope to start at 8:00 PM 
so any of you that want to stick around will be welcome. 
 
We will need help during the clean up day on Saturday, 
October 6th, 12:30τ4:00 PM.  We need to clean the 
building and get rid of those pesky cactus in the field 
where we want to park the fly-in planes.   
 
We want all of the planes at the airport for static display. 
So, mark your calendar for the fly-in October 13th.  
 
 
See you Tuesday, 

 Sandy  

 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our friend, Dr. Jerry Limoge on his recent promotion to Brigadier General. 

 

 

Jerry has for years shown support for the Aviation Educa-

tion Foundation of Colorado, Inc (AEFCO).  Countless stu-

dents carry a Student Pilot Certificate and Medical that 

bears his signature.  He  generously donated all of his 

time, service, and fees.   

 

 

 

Jerry is Air National Guard Assistant to the Command 

Surgeon, Air Combat Command. He is the advisor on Air 

National Guard matters such as mobilization, personnel 

issues, waiver processes and policy decisions concerning 

the significant participation of the Air National Guard in 

the Air Combat Command’s mission. His responsibilities 

also include liaison for medical policies, plans and pro-

grams for the Air National Guard Air Surgeon and Na-

tional Guard Bureau Surgeon General. 

Brigadier General Jerome P. Limoge, Jr. 



 
  
 
 A Travel Advantage 

 

 

 

 

Joan Spratford, Owner  

(719) 630 - 7700  

(800) 739 - 2520 Fax (719) 630 - 1892  

PAGE 7 PIK E’S  PEA K F LY ER  September 2012 PAGE 7 

 

Thank you for supporting 

these EAA Chapter 72  

members! 

Jerome Limoge, M.D. 
Senior Aviation Medical Examiner 

 
2020 North Academy Blvd  

Suite 155  

Colorado Springs, CO  

  

(719) 659-0988 

(719) 527-0196 fax 

 

CLASSIFIEDS 

2009 JUST AIRCRAFT HIGH-

LANDER (E-LSA) 

 

Rotax 912 ULS (100 HP), TTAFE 115 hrs. Located at Mack Mesa Airport 

(C07), Grand Junction, CO  $67.5K (More information on Classified page of 
chapter website) 

 

Contact:  Mike StolleðHome:  (970) 858-9740 Cell: (970) 361-6659 
 

 

Cell (719) 641-0460 
Office & Fax 683-3062 

EXECUTIVE HANGARS @ MEADOW LAKE AIRPORT 

 
 

MARK S . SHOOK 
E-Mail = mark@meadowlakeairport.com 

 
 
8484 Cessna Drive 

Peyton, CO 80831  

Other Events 

 

 

 

October 6 (Saturday)ðChapter Work Party, 

12:30ð4:00 PM 

October 6  (Saturday)Free Family Fun Day & Fly-

Inð9:00 AMð5:00 PM Pueblo Municipal Airport  

October 13, 2012 (Saturday)ðEAA Chapter 72 

Fly-in / Meadow Lake AirportðPancake Breakfast 

October 20, 2012 (Saturday)ðYoung Eagle Rally 

 

 

Please check the website at http://eaa72.org for 

more information and other details.   

1962 Mooney M20-C 
Looking for partners or 

outright sale. Everything 
new or rebuilt from fire-
wall forward. Updated 
panel; 10 outside and 

inside. Oshkosh winner 
twice. Reduced price 

$55K  
 

Contact: Ray Miller  
(719) 495-2470  

http://www.pwam.org/nande.html
http://www.pwam.org/nande.html


Sandra Martin 

Newsletter Publisher 
7505 Mallard Drive 

Peyton, CO  80831 

  

MEAD OW  L AK E AIR POR T  -  COL OR AD O SPR IN G S,  COLOR AD O  

Phone: (719) 683-6587 

 Email: wemartin@sprintmail.com 

Chapter 72 Officers  

President:   Sandy Martin  719ï351-1640 ssmartin2@fedex.com   

Vice President:   John Lingwall  719-683-5599 hiperbipe@falconbroadband.com     

Secretary:   Tony Nesse  719-487-7485 tonynesse@gmail.com 

Treasurer:   Sandy Martin   719-351-1640 ssmartin2@fedex.com 
Membership Chairman:   Steve Miller  724-971-7225 steven.miller@sbyers.com 

Director:   Mike Jerger  719-637-0876 michaeljerger@hotmail.com 

Director:   Vann Norred  719-229-2150 vann@pikespeak.net 

Young Eagle Coordinator:   Sandy Martin  719-351-1640 ssmartin2@fedex.com 

Newsletter :   Sandy Martin  719-351-1640 ssmartin2@fedex.com 

Webmaster:   Bob Hall  719-591-6622 robjhall@comcast.net 

  

 Flight Advisor:  

   Burrall Sanders                  719-660-8650     

  

About Our Chapter  

EAA Chapter 72 meets at Meadow Lake Airport.  Meetings start at 6:30 PM on the 3rd Tuesday of each month with a Chapter 

cookout the following Saturday most of the warm months AprilðNovember.  Look for the calendar of events to highlight special 

chapter events like Young Eagle Rallies, fly-outs, and all other chapter sponsored activities. 

 
The Chapter Newsletter is published monthly, normally mailed and available on the website a few days before each meeting.  

Readers are encouraged to contribute articles, photos, etc. by submitting them to the Newsletter Editor in hard copy ð email, pen/

paper, as long as itôs not verbalðby the first Saturday of each month.    

 

Annual membership is $20.  Send to Sandy Martin, at 7505 Mallard Drive, Peyton, CO  80831 and start receiving the newsletter 

each month, attending  the meetings and having a great time with sport aviation.   

Visit our website:  http://eaa72.org 

  Fred Carter  - Engines 719-683-6440 

  John Lingwall  719-683-5599 

Chapter Meeting 

Tuesday, September 18, 2012 

Technical  Counselors/Advisors: 


